SRC CHESTNUT HILL 

SNF, LLC

May 28, 2021
VIA OVERNIGHT DELIVERY
Mr. Stephen Davis
Long Term Care Closure Coordinator

Massachusetts Department of Public Health

67 Forest Street

Marlborough, MA 01752


RE:  Notice of Intent to Close:  Wingate at Chestnut Hill
Dear Mr. Davis: 


Please accept this Notice of our intent to cease operations and close our skilled nursing facility, Wingate at Chestnut Hill (the “Facility”), located at 615 Heath Street, Chestnut Hill, MA on October 1, 2021 due to ongoing low occupancy concerns and the difficult labor market conditions.  Attached please find our draft Closure and Relocation Plan (the “Closure Plan”). 


Copies of this Notice and draft Closure Plan are being sent simultaneously to the following:  


1. Each resident of the Facility and where applicable, each resident’s 
   
    
    Legal Representative; 


2. The designated family member of each resident; 


3. Each resident’s primary care physician


4. The Facility’s resident council; 


5. Each staff member of the Facility; 


6. The office of the State Long Term Care Ombudsman; 


7. The office of the Local Long Term Care Ombudsman; 


8. The members of the General Court who represent the Town of Brookline; and

            9.  A representative of the local officials of the Town of Brookline.

Please note that the Facility does not have a family council, nor do they have a labor organization representing its workforce at this time. 

The Licensee will work with the Massachusetts Department of Public Health to schedule a public hearing on the proposed closure, which shall be scheduled at least 90 days prior to the proposed closure date at a location accessible to residents, family members and facility staff.  Once scheduled, the Notice of Public Hearing will be distributed to all interested parties, and also posted at the Facility. Written comments concerning the proposed closure and the draft closure plan may be submitted to the Department of Public Health, Division of Health Care Facility Licensure and Certification, Attn: Closure Coordinator, 67 Forest Street, Marlborough, MA 01752 through the period up to and including the date of the hearing.  

A letter will also be sent to MassHealth and CMS requesting the voluntary withdrawal from the Medicaid and Medicare program, effective upon the completion of the proposed closure. 


Copies of the draft Closure Plan will be posted in the Facility.  Copies may also be obtained by contacting Rodney Gonsalves, Vice President & Regional Director of Operations at 401-230-3129 or at rgonsalves@wingatesrc.com.  Interested parties may file comments on the proposed closure and the draft Closure Plan with the Facility or the Massachusetts Department of Public Health up until the date of the public hearing.  

Residents or their legal representatives, family members, staff or other interested parties may also contact Mr. Gonsalves if they have any questions about the proposed closure.  


If you or your staff require any additional information or have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me directly at 781-707-9030.

Very truly yours,  
SRC CHESTNUT HILL SNF, LLC
___________________________                                                                     

    by:  Jonathan Scharf 

Its:  General Counsel  
